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Dear Family, Friends and Ministry 
Partners, 
In Psalm 20:7, David sums up his song 
of assurance in the victory he has in 
God’s deliverance by saying, “Some 
trust in chariots and some in horses; but 
we will remember the name of the LORD 
our God.”  (emphasis added) 
We too need to remember the name of 
the LORD (ADONAI) our God regardless 
of what is happening around us or to us 
in this world. Remember the LORD, He 
is sovereign - totally in charge, and He 
has His perfect plan in motion. 
According to Jeremiah 29:11, He knows 
the plans, we don’t. So, all He requires 
of us is to remember (trust in) His 
powerful name. 
The contemplation of God's name and 
its significance is essential in fortifying 
our faith during challenging times. Know 
that God promises victory. Remember 
the name! 

RONNIE’S RECOVERY UPDATE  
After the surgery on December 20th, we 
returned to Trinidad on January 11. 
Ronnie took an additional six weeks to 
recover before resuming ministry duties. 
Meela did an excellent job caring for 
Ronnie. The church leadership were 
also careful to guard Ronnie from doing 
too much. He started preaching once 
per month, then increased it to twice 
per month and resumed having men’s 
meetings and leadership meetings. 
Energy was slow to return but we are 
thankful that it is gradually coming back.  
Ronnie did two PSA tests since returning 
to Trinidad and his doctor in Miami is 
pleased with the reports so far (.001 & 
.002). His total cholesterol is also down 
to 120 mg/dL and his HBA1C is 5.9. We 
praise God for these good reports.  
 
THE CHURCH IN TRINIDAD 
We met new families at the church 
when we returned. The ministry leaders 
continued with their ministry work 
faithfully but encountered difficulties as 
a team. Two of the deacons have since 
stepped down and we saw the need to 
further establish, encourage, and equip 
the existing leadership.  
 
         CHURCH MINISTRY TEAM  

  
Meela continues to mentor the 
Women’s ministry team who is reaching 
over thirty-five women every month and 
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serves on the Frontline greeting team. 
She also oversees the Kids’ ministry.  
 
BABY HEERAH IS HERE! 

We are presently 
here in LaGrange 
since June 17 until 
September 5.  
We now have a 
new addition to our 
family - Noah David 
Heerah. He arrived 
June 18th weighing            
6 lbs. 8ozs. 

 
      THE NEW HEERAH FAMILY  

 

     

 
Both mom and baby are doing well. We 
are so happy for Justin and Hayley. Noah 

David has filled our hearts with so much 
joy, and we are really enjoying spending 
this time with them. 
 
JOSEPH & CHARISSA UPDATE 

Joseph is 
now a senior 
at FSB 
(Frontier 
School of the 
Bible) and 
has his heart 

set on furthering his training to become 
a tribal church planter.  
 

He is 
presently 
on one of 
the four 
camping 
teams 
from FSB 

for the summer. These teams will visit 
multiple camps in the mid-west serving 
and sharing the Gospel with the kids. 
Please pray for them.  

 
Charissa is 
with us in 
LaGrange. 
Her 
presence is 
a blessing, 
and she has 

been helpful 
in getting us settled. She is also working 
part time in the registrar’s office at FSB 
this summer. She completed her first 
year at FSB and plans to return in the 
Fall for her second year. She is super 
excited to be an aunty.  
  
PLEASE PRAY FOR US 
* Ronnie & Meela - new grandparents 
* Ronnie’s continued healing and recovery 
* God’s provision for Joseph and Charissa                                                                                                                                          
* Justin, Hayley and baby Noah David.                             



* For the teachers, staff, & students at FSB.  
* The ministry at Hope Community Church                                                      
* New leaders to emerge in the church.                 
* Ou monthly financial support. We’re still 
approximately $1000 short of what is 
needed per month.  

Options to partner through giving:                                               
For tax deductible purposes:                 
*Tentmakers Bible Mission online    
  using a credit card @                
  www.tentmakersbiblemission.org    
*Checks can also be made payable to     
   “Tentmakers Bible Mission”                     
   Please do not include our names    
   anywhere on the check but instead send a     
   note attached designating “Trinidad  
   Project”.  
                   Mailing address: 
Tentmakers Bible Mission 
PO Box 160, 
LaGrange WY 82221  
 

We deeply appreciate your love, your 
prayers, and your faithful partnership in 
the Gospel. You are a huge 
encouragement to us as we serve the 
Lord Jesus Christ.                      

Please reach out to us and let us know 
how we can pray for you. We want to be 
an encouragement to you also. We 
would love to hear from you.  

   Hebrews 6:10 (AMP) says, 
“10 For God is not unjust 
so as to forget your work 
and the love which you 
have shown for His name 
in ministering to [the 
needs of] the saints 
(God’s people),                             

as you do.”  

 
The Mission Continues, 
 

Ronnie, Meela, and Family 
 

Pictures tell the story.  

       

 

 

           

  

         
 
 


